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SUBJECT

Report on King County Metro-Sound Transit Integration initiative.

SUMMARY

In June 2014, County Executive Dow Constantine announced an initiative to increase joint planning by transit agencies in the region.  Today’s briefing will provide Regional Transit Committee (RTC) members with an overview of this initiative and how it is being implemented.  A presentation will be brought to the Committee meeting.

BACKGROUND

Since Sound Transit was established, it has collaborated with King County Metro Transit on a wide range of activities[footnoteRef:1].  Examples of collaboration include: [1:  Motion 10448, adopted April 27, 1998, approved a cooperation agreement between King County Metro and Sound Transit:  http://your.kingcounty.gov/mkcc/clerk/OldOrdsMotions/Motion%2010448.pdf

] 


· Joint use of the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel (DSTT) by Link Light Rail, Sound Transit Regional Express buses, and Metro buses;
· Regional Fare Coordination (the multi-agency ORCA card);
· Metro operation of Link Light Rail and some Regional Express bus routes;
· Shared use and responsibility for elements of the region’s transit network such as transit centers and park-and-ride facilities; and
· Metro bus route restructures to provide connections to Link Light Rail stations.

The June 2014 actions by Mr. Constantine seek to better integrate transit agency planning and operations in the region.  As County Executive, Constantine signed an Executive Order directing the King County Department of Transportation to work in concert with Sound Transit on joint planning of bus service and full integration of buses and rail. As Chair of the Sound Transit Board, he submitted a motion which the Board approved on June 26, 2014.

The texts of the County Executive Order and the Sound Transit Board Motion are included in Attachment 1, Getting There Together, a report that was released in September 2014 and also available here:

http://www.soundtransit.org/Documents/pdf/about/201409_RPT_TransitIntegrationReport.pdf

Taken together, the measures call for:
· Integrating bus and rail service to make full use of the significantly greater operating speeds, reliability and capacity of rail and RapidRide.
· Putting savings into improving local service and regional connections – setting the stage for the start-up of University Link service in early 2016.
· Maximizing efficiency by accelerating the full coordination of scheduling, operations, maintenance, administration, transparency, and accountability measures.
· Keeping a focus on equity, sustainability, and serving transit-dependent populations.
· Optimizing coordinated planning for major transit hubs to ensure seamless access to all modes of transportation.
· Further integrating rider information tools, such as online trip planners.
· Integrating planning with state highways, ferries, and other modes.
This RTC briefing is especially relevant because of the integration effort’s relationship to the Metro Long-Range Plan.  The County Executive Order mentions the Metro Transit Long Range Plan provision of the 2013 update to the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2021.  This is Strategy 6.1.2, Establish and maintain a long-range transit service and capital plan developed in collaboration with local comprehensive and regional long-range transportation planning.  Strategy 6.1.2 cites the Sound Transit long-range plan as an element that must be reflected in the Metro Long Range Plan. Sound Transit began system plan development after the Sound Transit Board approved an update to the long-range plan in December 2014, and Metro staff have previously advised the RTC on efforts to coordinate the two agencies’ work.

For RTC members’ reference, another report on this topic has just been released.  This is the Puget Sound Regional Council’s 2015 Transit Integration Report, available at:  

http://www.psrc.org/assets/12535/TransitIntegrationReport5-12-15.pdf


ATTACHMENT

1. Getting There Together, Transit Integration Report (Sound Transit-King County Metro), September 2014

INVITED
1. Kevin Desmond, General Manager, King County Transit Division
2. Mike Harbour, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Sound Transit
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